



An alliance of communities sharing Geographical Information Systems

Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 18th, 2021
2:03 PM - 3:47 PM
 Virtual Meeting

Nate Zwonitzer, CRWD	Tyler Thompson, VLAWMO
Sam Klimoski, Saint Paul	Carrie Magnuson, RWMWWD
Jolinda Stapleton, Roseville	Brian Jastram, MWMO
Dan Holzemer, White Bear Lake	Mike Mrosla, Arden Hills
Niki Hill, Shoreview	Adam Worm, SPRWS
Jake Garibay, Mounds View	Chris Ulrich, RCGIS
Geoff Maas, Ramsey County	Bill Dircks, Little Canada
Chris Ulrich	Michael Goodnature, Ramsey County

1. Call to order, introductions, and a brief statement on what you've been working on
 - a. Sam- racking up work on Hub, growing need for collecting capturing data from external. Secure workflow
 - b. Dan Holzemer- self-taught cartographer, ArcPro diving in, permitting maps, LOGIS Gis committee
 - c. Carrie- stormwater study- collecting data (Wetland samples), pulled away from GIS
 - d. Nate Zwonitzer- Data Migration, ArcGIS online data mapping
 - e. Tyler Thompson- GeoDatabase updates, AGOL website uplift
 - f. Niki- business assistance, COVID related assistance- pulled away from GIS, Potential for enterprise integration
 - g. Brian- water quality stations, sensors in ponds to monitor water remotely,
 - h. Jolinda- GPS unit testing, linking sewer video to map IDs
 - i. Adam W- asset and record update from 2020 construction, website overhaul
 - j. Bill Dircks- Adopting infrastructure program
 - k. Mike Mrosla- Leaving Arden Hills, going to Cottage Grove City Planner, zoning map updates
 - l. Chris Ulrich- RCGIS, elections and parks projects, changing tax attributes
 - m. Michael Goodnature- updating storm sewer infrastructure, intern collecting data (QA/QC work), parks map updates, sign inventory
 - n. Geoff- County update to follow



An alliance of communities sharing Geographical Information Systems

2. Additions or corrections to the agenda
 - a. 3 outstanding JPA's
 - b. Date change
3. Approval of November 5th, 2020 meeting minutes
4. 2021-2025 JPA status/reminder (4 outstanding)
 - a. Verbally heard from everyone, three outstanding
 - b. Close to having all the paperwork completed
5. Nearmap user reporting (once/twice per year, review users-make additions/deletes)
 - a. List of users, broken down by the organization
 - b. Depicts usage level by user, please notify if users have left
 - c. Geoff- no clear need to clean up, except employee has separated
Red banner does not interrupt the user experience, more during county update
 - d. Sam- gauge for who isn't using it from the user group
6. Ramsey County Updates (imagery plan/Nearmap, etc)
 - a. Geoff- county moving system services to the cloud, URL may change, opened the question to what services are used the most
 - i. Parcel Data web services,
 - ii. Partial impact to users, map services disruption
 - iii. Chris- migrate would take a month or more
 - iv. Sam- STP is also migrating, an internal architecture
 - b. Building Footprints- Jolinda gets update from community development
 - i. Footprints vs. Outlines: Mike M- uses data for regulation changes
 - c. If users are creating footprints, asking for collection at year-end
 - d. Plat Map Availability- Survey Map website, 1/5th plats unavailable
 - i. Scanning remaining maps into digital form
 - ii. Goal in completed sometime 2021
 - iii. Jolinda asking how quick the process is for new plats
 - iv. Dan- NAD83 updates, Geoff bringing the question to the surveyor
 - e. MSWGP- documenting comments from 2020
 - i. online steering team meeting sometime in March
 - ii. 2ndNature Software, interest in bringing framework into their software
 - f. Aerial Imagery- Strategic plan for collection, 2021/22 reset year
 - i. 2022: leaf-off ortho, new oblique imagery, update to planimetric data
 - g. Nearmap- enhanced tools available until March 5th
 - i. Contract ends on July 31, 2021
 1. Multiple options: Single year to maintain, an option to bundle services
 2. No guarantee of access through the year
 - h. Vexcel- three week trial period, 3" ortho
 - i. Census 2020- redistricting upcoming
 - i. Chris- meeting with Esri about redistricting, delay data not ready

An alliance of communities sharing Geographical Information Systems

1. Potential for ACS provided as a service at tract level
- j. Parcel data updates: discrepancies in parcel to real world
 - i. call for updates from city level
 - ii. Jolinda and Dan both had quick responses from the county
- k. RADII- overall data cleanup of addressing
 - i. emergency response concerns,
 - ii. an explanation for the workflow of address change
 - iii. Mike asking how address update gets input
 1. answer from Geoff, future meeting topic idea
- l. Ditch/Drainage Data Assembly, sending to Barr Engineering for future projects
7. Discussion on address/parcel management topic
 - a. Setting the table for a future meeting/workshop
 - i. outline workstream for address updates at different levels (city, county, etc.)
 - b. Geoff- city council is who has authority for street names and address
 - c. Sam- asking for input on what questions users have for addressing concerns
8. Special Project: intern role, what they could perform, timeline considerations, outline plan
 - a. Geoff- the potential for county to host an intern for a specific scope of work
 - i. Easement data improvement?
 - b. Potential need to table until next year, based on timeline
 - i. queue now, if not the right applicants can table for next year
9. Announcement about updating director contact, other contacts
 - a. edit access needed
 - b. with 5 year JPA, contacts may change in that time
 - c. need for the director to be listed
10. Discussion on future content and meeting locations
 - a. Addressing workshop/meeting
 - b. Sam- encouraging members to present, benefits the group
11. Community Announcements
 - a. Virtual continuing for the remainder of the year, feel it out in the Fall
 - b. Chris- tax system changing, attribute changes- does it matter to you?
 - i. Helpful to receive an email to poll interest, an excel spreadsheet of data model
 - ii. Sam- input is other users want everything available
 - iii. Send email to group about any input on changes
12. Adjourn (3:47 pm)